Ruth Nettles *********

Official Filing

8/22/2003 9:27 AM

Ruth Nettles

030847-77

From:

Toni McCoy

Sent: To: Friday, August 22, 2003 9:27 AM Jackie Gilchrist; Ruth Nettles

Cc:

Paula Isler

Subject:

RE: IXC Request to cancel certificate

ORIGINAL

Thanks for opening the docket Ruth. I was going to submit a new docket request once the Company complied with either mailing in the 2003 RAF's or mailed me a letter stating intent to do so. The cancellation effective date would be 7/25/03 based on the original coorespondence. I will send that to your attention today with a memo referencing Docket No. 030847-TI.

Toni

----Original Message----

From: Jackie Gilchrist

Sent: Friday, August 22, 2003 8:42 AM

To: Ruth Nettles Cc: Toni McCoy

Subject: FW: IXC Request to cancel certificate

This request for cancellation was assigned to Toni McCoy in July, so we will use the date received as the effective date. Toni, please confirm receipt date with Ruth, but the effective date for the cancellation will be 7/24 or 7/25. Toni, be aware that Ruth has opened Docket No. 030847 to process this cancellation.

----Original Message----

From: Ruth Nettles

Sent: Thursday, August 21, 2003 4:31 PM

To: Paula Isler Cc: Jackie Gilchrist

Subject: RE: IXC Request to cancel certificate

I looked already, and that documentation is not in 030000. And if we had received it we would have asked for advice on the cancellation. Okay, I'll await the response on cancellation date.

So, Jackie for my entry in opening this docket should I indicate the e-mial came from you? I have CMP/Isler for the entry, but you make the call. Thanks.

----Original Message----

From: Paula Isler

Sent: Thursday, August 21, 2003 4:29 PM To: Jackie Gilchrist; Ruth Nettles

Subject: FW: IXC Request to cancel certificate

Ruth, since this apparently started out with Brenda, I'm asking Jackie to respond to you about the effective date. You may want to look back in 030000 to see if the original request was documented. If not, Jackie will need to make that decision. Thanks!

----Original Message-----

From: Ruth Nettles

Sent: Thursday, August 21, 2003 4:25 PM

To: Paula Isler

Subject: RE: IXC Request to cancel certificate

DOCUMENT NIMPER-DATE

07774 AUG 218

FPSC-COMMISSION CLERK

11.1

Official Filing

8/22/2003 9:27 AM

Ruth Nettles *********

Hi. I'm finally getting to this docket, the Docket No. is 030847; I do have a question on effective date of cancellation, because from lookin at correspondence from yesterday, they claim to have sent a cancellation request to Brenda on 7/24/03. Should I just use yesterday's date? Let me know, thanks Paula.

----Original Message----

From: Paula Isler

Sent: Thursday, August 21, 2003 8:39 AM

To: Ruth Nettles

Subject: RE: IXC Request to cancel certificate

What is their CLEC certificate number or company code? To my knowledge, they don't have a CLEC certificate.

----Original Message----

From: Ruth Nettles

Sent: Thursday, August 21, 2003 8:28 AM

To: Paula Isler

Subject: RE: IXC Request to cancel certificate

Hey Paula. I'll open a docket today. Is this going to be voluntary cancellation of IXC Registration No. TI 264 only? Is the CLEC going to be handled in a separate docket? Let me know. Thanks you.

----Original Message----

From: Paula Isler

Sent: Thursday, August 21, 2003 8:10 AM

To: Ruth Nettles Cc: Jackie Gilchrist

Subject: RE: IXC Request to cancel certificate

Hi Ruth. Sorry I was out yesterday. Yes, it is OK to open a docket since they paid the 2003 RAF. The company does not have a CLEC certificate (in the same name) so I'm not sure what you mean by cancelling both certificates. I've copied Jackie Gilchrist for her information on this. Let me know if you have any questions. Thanks!

----Original Message----

From: Ruth Nettles

Sent: Wednesday, August 20, 2003 11:35 AM

To: Paula Isler

Subject: IXC Request to cancel certificate

Importance: High

Hi Paula.

I have received from Fiscal a \$50 payment from Benefits Plus (TI264); they have attached 8/13/03 copy of letter from Mark G. Lammert to staff, requesting voluntary cancellation; followed by Attachment A, 7/24/03 letter from Mr. Nowalsky, aty, addressed to Ms. Hawkins requesting to cancel both certificates. Can you check into this? Or should I forward this to Brenda since the 7/24/03 letter was addressed to her?

Thanks, Paula.